Meeting Notes			6-14-19

Tim and I met with Chris Kelsey at Santa Monica Estates to discuss wash-out and waste management at the site.
Most of the wash-out issues were caused by Abrazo Homes and others that washed out on Stillbrooke’s property.
They had sheetrock piled in the front yard as well as other construction wastes.  We discussed how other homebuilders are storing the sheetrock in the garage and providing waste containers at/closer to the home(s) under construction.
Chris said this was not feasible for him and that he would remove the construction wastes at the end of the business day.  He also stated he is a low-production builder of about 40 homes per year so they have the ability to take care of wastes and keep cleaner sites.
I went out at 7:45 the following morning to verify his statement.  All of the construction wastes had been removed except numerous small pieces of sheetrock that had broken off.  I will send Chris a nice e-mail letting him know this is not acceptable.
I asked Chris about his contracts with subs as well as SWPPP training for subs.  He responded with they have the same subs for 20 years and they have numerous guidelines written into their contracts. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Overall, it seems Stillbrooke has an acceptable program, they just need to consistently follow it.  Seems Stillbrooke is about 90% of the way there.  The additional 10% will take some time and more interactions.

